STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLICHEALTH ..

December 9, 2011

Ms. Lucia Chiocchio

Cuddy & Feder, LLP

445 Hamilton Avenue, 14® Floor
White Plains, New York 10601

RE:  Connecticut Siting Council Docket No. 422: North Atlantic Towers, LLC and New Cingular Wireless
PCS, LLC application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the
construciion, maintenance and-management of a telecommunications facility located at 655 Basset Road,
Watextown CT

Dear MS. Chiocchio:

This office is in receipt of your letter dated October 3, 2011 which acknowledged onr comments and
recommendations dated September 15, 2011 for the above referenced project and sent to Linda Roberts of the
Connecticut Siting Council. Tncluded with your correspondence was a copy of a letter from John Favreau of
Infinigy Engineering to your client, Dan Shriver, of North Atlantic Towers dated August 9, 2011 which outlined
the precautions, monitoring and notifications to be exercised as part of the telecommunications facility projectin a
public water supply watershed (Wigwam Reservoir Watershed).

We appreciate your response and the information contained within and were pleased with the protection
measures Mr: Favrean suggested. As you mentioned, his protection plan references many of the recommendations
we offered, specifically:

¢ A comprehensive Erosion & Sedimentation Control plan including daily inspections by a responsible party of
said controls and weekly inspections utilizing a thorough Erosion & Sedimentation Control Site Inspection
Form/Stormwater Inspection Checklist;

s A comprehensive Spill Prevention plan, and

e Notification to the City of Waterbury and the Connecticut Sltmg Council for pre-construction project details.

Even with the Spill Prevention Plan in place, we continue to recommend that any servicing of machinery be
completed outside of the watershed; refueling of vehicles or machinery take place on an impervious pad with
secondary containment; and fuel and other hazardous materials be stored outs1de of the watershed or on an
impervious surface utilizing secondary contamment
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Thank you again for your response and our opportunity to comment. If you have any questions, please contact
Kimberly Wholean at (860) 509-7333. :

Sincerely,

ENgMcPhee ‘
Supervising Environmental Analyst
Drinking Water Section

CC:  Linda Roberts, Connecticut Siting Couneil
John Favreau, Infinigy Engineering
Donald J. Carver, Acting Superintendent, City of Waterbury Bureau of Water -



